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No doubt you will have heard through the media that senior schooling in Queensland will be 
undergoing a massive change in terms of subjects, assessment (including external 
examinations) and university entrance. The Senior Assessment and Tertiary Entrance (SATE) 
project will impact on those students who are at present in year 9 as it will be introduced as 
they commence their year 11 studies. Initially there were to be no composite classes with A 
and B year cycles in the programs but the Deputy Director General of the Department of 
Education and Training and the Principals’ Association have argued strongly that composites 
are necessary in order to offer a breath in the senior curriculum, not just for small secondary 
schools but also for the quite large schools. A number of the new senior syllabi have been 
released for consultation and feedback. As developments occur we will keep you informed, 
including an information evening closer to implementation. 

The primary students are involved in the Mackay Region Owl Project and will be working with 
Donna Maree Robinson, a Mackay based projection and new media artist who is teaching a 
“Mandala” arts class at Calen this week. They will also work with Sunshine Coast installation 
artist Kris Martin who will work with our students with natural fibre weaving, bamboo 
construction and green arts installation. Our students’ artwork will be photographed and 
projected onto the installation artwork, the owl, each night at the Happy Days Festival, just 
north of Mackay and at the Mackay Arts Festival. 

The choice of the owl as the subject of the installation is significant. The Mackay region is the 
southern - most habitat for the Rufous Owl and the northern – most habitat limit for the 
Powerful Owl (which is also listed as a threatened species in the region). The Mackay Region is 
unique as it is the only place in the world where the two species intersect. This is a wonderful 
opportunity for our students to learn some interesting and valuable art skills. It is also a 
wonderful opportunity to be involved in an important and worthwhile conservation 
promotional project.  

Last week some staff from our cluster schools visited Calen to observe our THRASS teaching 
strategies. This program is producing remarkable results for our students particularly in the 
area of spelling. Our students have certainly embraced THRASS and are mastering it. I am 
continually being amazed with their expertise whenever I visit their classes. It is a credit to our 
staff and students, that our school is being recognised as a leader in THRASS. 

Calen’s year 11 and 12 students were recently involved with the RAAP program which makes 
participants aware of road trauma. It is a pertinent time to remind students of this issue as 
this is a time when many of them prepare to obtain their driving licences (learner and 
provisional). 

Our primary teachers are involved in a series of moderation sessions with other teachers from 
our cluster. Teachers of a particular year level at the various schools get together to look at 
students’ assessment against the levels of achievement. Activities such as this provide 
comparability of standards across schools. 

Kiara O’Gorman recently attended a “Designing our Future” Conference where the focus was 
on Stem and coding. Dot Donovan-Bailey, Vicki Durnsford and Sharanne Jones recently 
attended an ASDAN Conference, which is particularly applicable for engaging the disengaged. 
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE cont . . . .  
 

We have a number of partnerships with industry groups and we are very proud of these 
relationships which benefit our students. These partnerships are with Cummins Mackay, 
CQUniversity and 4CRM (Community Radio Mackay). Secondary students will be receiving 
letters inviting them to put in an expression of interest to be involved in our Radio Rocks 
program in which students learn to present information and music on radio. Some 
students present book reviews, interviews with writers or share their own creative writing 
while others present a sporting round up or a rural report.  

These school based co-curricular activities can produce long lasting benefits for 
participants. When my eldest son Jonathan was a student at this school, he recorded on his 
Senior Education Plan (students complete this in year 10) that his career plans included 
being:  1. An engineer; 2. An architect; or 3. A radio announcer/presenter (preferably on 
ABC’s Triple J). He presented a regular four hour program on Saturday evenings on 4CRM 
with his friends Ben Muscat and Andrew Simpson and he completed a Journalism subject 
through CQU’s Start Uni Now (SUN program).  Jonathan is now studying mechanical 
engineering at university and has just obtained a part time position as a radio announcer 
on ABC Tropical North. He presents the Morning Show and the Locker Room program on 
Saturday mornings.  He has his SUN course and training and experience on 4CRM to thank 
for achieving this position. My advice to students is to take every opportunity offered to 
you because you don’t know where it will lead. 

Brian O’Neill and  

Sue Spreadborough 

Principals 
 

 

P&C COLUMN  
 

Sports day is fast approaching and the P&C will be requesting donations of home cooking to sell as morning and afternoon 
tea, example cupcakes, biscuits, slices, sandwiches, fruit, cakes etc.  We will also require volunteers to help on the day.  
Anytime you can give us is greatly appreciated. 

 
Don’t forget our opportunity to raise some money for our P&C with the 
Great Community Raffle which gives you the chance to win a Mitsubishi  
Mirage.   
 
Tickets are only $2 and are available from the school office or contact 
myself on 0417731687 or bethanieboop@hotmail.com if you wish to 
purchase some. 
 
 

 
Preparations for the Push Cart Derby and Family Fun Day are well underway.  We are holding planning meetings Wednesday 
afternoons in the staffroom at 3:10pm, everyone is welcome to come along and offer ideas and help.  Our next P&C meeting 
is Wednesday the 14

th
 June at 3:10pm in the staffroom. 

 
Thank you, 
 

Melanie Vandaele 

President 
  

SECONDARY DISCO  
 

The secondary disco which was tentatively booked for Friday 2
nd

 June 2017 has been cancelled for this term.  Unfortunately 
supervising staff were going to be away on that date and the RSL Hall was not available for an alternative date.  A new date 
for the disco will be set by the Secondary Student Council and more information will be published in our next newsletter. 
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DATE CLAIMER  
 

MAY 2017 JUN 2017 JUL 2017 

25-26 May .. Red Cross Jumble Sales  

26 May ....... Secondary Friday Sports 

29 May ....... Forms/Payment Due Under 8s 

30 May ....... National Reconciliation Week  

30 May ....... Cross Country Cap Trials 

 

02 Jun ........ Under 8s Day Coningsby 

06 Jun ........ Queensland Day  

06 Jun ........ CoderDojo 

07 Jun ........ School Nurse Visits 

09 Jun ........ Yr10 Meningococcal Vaccination 

09 Jun ........ Questacon Science Circus 

09 Jun ........ Secondary Friday Sports 

13 Jun ........ LAC Meeting 

14 Jun ........ P&C Meeting  

16 Jun ........ Athletics Carnival  

19 Jun ........ School Photos 

20 Jun ........ CoderDojo 

21 Jun ........ School Nurse Visits 

21 Jun ........ Primary Rewards Day  

21 Jun ........ Last Session Active After 

22 Jun ........ Mackay Show Public Holiday 

23 Jun ........ Secondary Friday Sports 

23 Jun ........ Last Day School Term 2 

26 Jun ........ School holidays commence 

6-9 Jul ........ National Leadership Camp 

10 Jul ......... School Resumes Term 3 

14 Jul ......... Whitsunday Voices Excursion 

14 Jul ......... Yr 11/12 Sexual Health Clinic 

18 Jul ......... Primary Cluster Sports 

21 Jul ......... Community Fundraiser Closes  

25 Jul ......... Meet the Bus Leaders Forum  

29 Jul ......... Year 12 Bottle Stall  

29 Jul ......... P&C Push Cart Derby 

AUG 2017 SEP 2017 OCT 2017 

12-13 Aug .. Relay for Life  

13 Aug ........ Local Ambulance Cent Sale 

29-30 Aug .. Yr12 Qld Core Skills Tests  

31 Aug ........ LAC AGM 

13-15 Sep .. Yr4/5/6 Camp 

15 Sep ....... Last Day School Term 3 

02 Oct ........ Public Holiday 

03 Oct ........ School Resumes Term 4 

16 Oct ........ Student Free Day 

 
 

SEESAW  
 

The year 3/4/5 class are attempting to share their classroom learning and experiences 
with their families in the form of a digital portfolio created in the Seesaw app.  Mrs 
White has recently sent home a note to her class requesting permission from parents 
to upload group photos of the children.   
 
The year 3/4/5 class often works in pairs or small groups and currently Mrs White is unable to post these photos.  With 
parental permission, when posting group photos Mrs White would tag all the children in the photos so that all parents can 
see them.  This would also mean that for these photos only, comments that are posted by any parent or student will be 
visible to those tagged in the photo.  If you are happy for group photos that include your child to be posted onto the year 
3/4/5 Seesaw page, could you please complete and return the parental permission note to the office.      
 
 

NATIONAL RECONCILIATION WEEK  
 

On Tuesday 30
th

 May, our school will commemorate National 
Reconciliation Week. On this day, staff will wear colours of the 
Aboriginal flag (red, yellow and black) and kangaroo stew will be 
available at second lunch for students and staff. National 
Reconciliation Week is a time for all Australians to reflect on our 
shared histories, and on the contributions and achievements of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. The week reminds us, 
that big changes take persistence and courage, so let’s celebrate 
together and take the next steps!  



BOTTLE STALL  
 

The year 12 students will be holding a Bottle Store at the Calen Derby Day on Saturday the 29
th

 July 2017.  They are asking 
for donations of any type of bottles for example tomato sauce, hairspray, cordial, softdrink, shampoo and moisturiser.  
Please check to make sure all bottles have not expired before the 29

th
 July 2017.  Bottles can be left at the Calen District 

State College office.  The year 12 students appreciate your support and look forward to seeing you on the Derby Day. 
 

QUEENSLAND DAY  
 

Queensland Day is a celebration of Queensland’s birthday and its official separation 
from New South Wales as an independent colony on 6 June 1859.  Celebrated 
annually, Queensland Day is an opportunity to celebrate the state’s culture, heritage, 
people, places and industry.  
 
In 2017 Queensland Day is celebrated on Tuesday 6 June, and will see the state 
celebrate its 158th birthday.  Since 1981, Queensland’s birthday has been officially 
promoted by the Queensland Government and has expanded to include a series of 
events and celebrations. 
 
In celebrating Queensland Day, the community can share a sense of pride in being 
both Australian and a Queenslander. It is a time to reflect on how lucky we are to be 
part of such a wonderful, diverse state. 

 
History of Queensland Day 
 
Moves towards statehood began with a public meeting in 1851 to consider separation from New South Wales. 
 
As the push for separation gained momentum, Queen Victoria was approached to consider establishing a separate colony 
based on Moreton Bay. The Queen gave her approval and signed the Letters Patent on 6 June 1859, now known as 
Queensland Day. Not surprisingly, she favoured the name Queensland over suggestions to call it Cooksland in honour of 
Captain James Cook.  
 
The new colony of Queensland had been established. With the word Separation painted on its hull, the ship Clarence sailed 
into Brisbane on 10 July to be greeted by a jubilant crowd eagerly anticipating the news of separation.  They welcomed 
Clarence with a 14-gun salute, a ‘blue light’ display and fireworks. 
 
On 20 July, celebrations resumed with the news Sir George Ferguson Bowen would be the state’s first Governor. Fireworks, 
cannon fire, flag raising and the sound of a gunshot expressed the public’s sentiment.  On 10 December of that year, 
Governor Bowen arrived in Brisbane to a civic reception in the Botanical Gardens.  He officially marked the historic occasion 
of statehood by reading a proclamation from the veranda of the Deanery of St John’s Cathedral. 
 
 

PBL LESSON SCHEDULE  
 

Every week our school focuses on a different expectation of our Positive Behaviour for 
Learning (PBL) program.  This week our school is working on the expectation of ‘Being 
Responsible’ and in particular focusing on reminding students about the appropriate use of 
language.  We are reinforcing this message to students so that they are aware of their 
responsibility around fellow students to ensure that they do not use inappropriate language.  
Beginning next week, the focus will shift to ‘Be a Learner’, whereby students are encouraged 
to let teachers teach and students learn. 
 
 

2017 SCHOOL CALENDAR  
 

Attached to this newsletter is a copy of the 2017 School Calendar which has been modified to include the week numbers for 
each term, as well as showing A and B weeks.  The week numbers for each term appear on the left in black boxes.  The 
timetable weeks of alternate “A” and “B”, appear on the right in red boxes.  We hope you can find this calendar helpful in 
determining which week we are up to in the term, as well as defining whether it is an “A” or “B” week when reading your 
child’s timetable. 



YEAR 7, 8 & 9 TOWNSVILLE CAMP ROUNDUP  
 

As the students eagerly dashed onto the bus, you could feel the energy in the air. The kids 
were abuzz and primed for a fun-filled camp, the teachers caffeinated to the eyeballs. 
Activities began with a frolic in the beautiful blue water at Horseshoe Bay, followed by a 
delicious chicken salad. Back on the bus and two hours later we arrived at our 
accommodation to set up camp. After dinner the first night activities provided laughs 
galore as students participated in Minute-To-Win-It games. Bridgette, displaying her 
amazing cup stacking skills, stole the show. 
 
The next morning, after pancakes, maple syrup and more caffeine, we headed off to Reef 
HQ. Students broke off into groups and were given a guided tour around the aquarium. 
They each had the chance to observe, touch and learn about an array of fascinating 
marine creatures such as marine turtles, brittle stars, sea cucumbers and crocodiles. They 
even let us out the back to see the Turtle Rescue Centre! 
 
Next up was the Museum of Tropical North Queensland for a history lesson. Students 
were given free time around the Lost Creatures of the Cretaceous exhibit and much to our 
surprise, several students were eager to fill out the voluntary fact sheets. This was 
followed by the tale of Pandora, a sunken ship in the Coral Sea. Students were able to see 
old artefacts retrieved from the wreckage and other natural history displays. The students 
were particularly excited to find a slippery slide incorporated into the exhibition. After 
this, we piled back on the bus and stopped in at the Strand for a swim and some relaxation 
before heading back to camp. 
 
On night two the teachers were happy to escape cooking duties, however the kids for 
some reason were even happier???  Everyone tucked into some hot pizzas before heading 
to Kingpin for some bowling, laser-tag and arcade games. This was a great night and 
finished with an awesome display of generosity and friendship as Bethanie was gifted 
thousands of points from all her mates. It was of course her BIRTHDAY, and she traded her 
points for heaps of fabulous prizes. 
 
Day three started with caffeine, Barra fishing and conquering slides and obstacles in the 
Water Park. Students were eager to show off their well-honed fishing skills. By now you 
have seen the proof! Fishing photos were quickly forwarded to Mr Ray! Nothing like 
rubbing salt into the wound. Some students were so enthusiastic they chose to keep 
fishing, rather than stocking up on adrenaline in the Water Park. Dale was the champion 
fisher on the day with three nice fish caught and released. Young Jack also caught a 
whopper (posted in last week’s newsletter). 
 
We then travelled to the local Wildlife Sanctuary, where students were given the 
opportunity to have a hands-on experience with some native Australian animals. They 
were excited to pat a koala, snake and wombat. Despite a bit of rain, the students were 
really interested in interacting with the animals and learning some new facts along the 
way. We finished up the day with a visit to trampoline world. Everyone had a blast! There 
were some great back flips and students got a few laughs watching the teachers practise 
their front slips… I mean flips. 
 
On the last day, the students clambered onto the bus and curled up in their seats. No 
caffeine required today!!! We made a quick stop in Bowen for lunch by the beach, before 
arriving safely back in Calen.  
 
We are proud to report that we received some great feedback regarding the behaviour of 
our students from many of the places we visited. Well done, boys and girls! We’d also like 
to give a big thank you to Sandy Gardner for organising the whole affair as it went off 
without a hitch. Another big thank has to go to our two prac student teachers (Matt and 
Rhea) and our bus driver, Cathie Walker. Your help was much appreciated and the kids 
enjoyed your energy and enthusiasm.  
 
The Calen Camp Staff 



 
 

 

This Tuesday 23
rd

 of May, saw five teams of competitors from Calen attend the McDonald’s Maths Competition at 
Whitsunday Anglican School in Mackay.  Students are required to work in teams of five to solve a number of mathematical 
questions.  Some questions are quite difficult and our students tackled every question.  Overall, we can hold our heads up 
high having placed well in all categories.  In the Year 7/8 category, team 2 came in 12

th
 position and Team 1 in 14

th
 position.  

In the Yr 9/10 category we scored 13
th

.  In the senior category, Team 1 placed in 11
th

 position and Team 2 came 15
th

.  This a 
great outcome considering we were up against the entire region with schools entering a maximum of two teams in each 
category. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SWIMMING WINNERS  
 

On Friday 21
st

 April 2017 our school held the re-scheduled swimming carnival and listed below are the results: 
 

AGE CHAMPION Boys  Girls  

9 years Dylan  Abbey  

10 years Kai  Chelsea  

11 years Tom  Amy  

12 years Sam & Bodie  Lilly  

13 years Finn  Jorja  

14 years Billy  Olivia  

15 years Jack  Emmalese  

16 years Zac  Gorgia  

OPEN Nick  Shania  

 

New Records:   

14 years Breaststroke 50m New 48.36s – Olivia  

13 years Butterfly 50m New 51.34s – Jorja  

16years Backstroke New 36.89s – Zac  

 

Results of Overall Points for Sport Houses: Mercury é 1159 Neptune é 950 



STUDENT RECOGNITION  
 

Congratulations to the following students for receiving an award – WELL DONE! 
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YEAR  Student  Award and Reason  Teacher  

Prep  Lucy  Award for putting in a great effort with your reading Mrs Mathiasen 

 Myka  Award for trying so hard with yoru reading Mrs Mathiasen 

 Samantha  Award for looking closely at the starting sounds of words Mrs Mathiasen 

 Liam  Award for trying so hard to form the alphabet letters Mrs Mathiasen 

 Samantha  Award for doing a great job writing sentences independently Mrs Mathiasen 

01  Joshua  Award for knowing so many graphemes from the THRASS chart Mrs Mathiasen 

 Summer  Award for identifying which addition strategies to use Mrs Mathiasen 

 Lacie  Award for identifying which addition strategies to use Mrs Mathiasen 

05  Amy Award for working diligently in class Mrs Rankin 

 Ella  Award for using class time wisely to complete assessment Mrs Rankin 

 Candice  Award for working diligently in class Mrs Rankin 

06  Chaycee  Award for outstanding historical narrative Mrs Rankin 

 Paige  Award for working diligently in class Mrs Rankin 

 Paige  Award for working independently to construct answers Mrs Rankin 

 Jack  Award for working hard to revise and improve class work Mrs Rankin 

 Reagan  Award for working diligently in class Mrs Rankin 
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YEAR  Student  Award and Reason  Teach er  

07  Ashleigh   Award working independently on McDonalds Maths Comp questions Mr Duncan 

 Brendan  Award working independently on McDonalds Maths Comp questions Mr Duncan 

 Chelsea  Award working independently on McDonalds Maths Comp questions Mr Duncan 

 Kane  Award working independently on McDonalds Maths Comp questions Mr Duncan 

 Hayden  Award for solid effort for their maths test Mr Duncan 

 Brendan  Award for solid effort for their maths test Mr Duncan 

 Brendan  Award for solid effort for their maths test Mr Duncan 

 Ashleigh  Award for solid effort for their maths test Mr Duncan 

08  Owen  Award for working great in class Mrs Donovan 

 Savannah  Award for excellent work ethic in maths Mrs Gardner 

 Delta-Jade  Award for excellent work ethic in maths Mrs Gardner 

10  Jack Award for working great in class Mrs Donovan 

 Kahla  Award most questions asked by a student in one science lesson ever Mr McCarthy 

12  Joel  Award for a great draft in Film and Television Miss O’Gorman 

 

CLUSTER UNDER 8s DAY  
 

The Prep, Year 1 and Year 2 classes have been invited to participate in the Cluster Under 8s Day to be held at Coningsby State 
School.  The event will be held next Friday 2

nd
 June 2017 from 9:30am until 12 noon.  Our school will be hiring a bus to take 

the group down; therefore we are asking each child to pay $5.00 to go towards the cost.  A very big thank you to the Calen 
District State College’s P&C Association, who have offered to meet the remaining cost for the bus hire. 
 
Your child will need to wear their full school uniform (including hat, shoes and socks) and bring all of their lunch as per usual.  
We will be back at our school by Big Lunch.  Parents are more than welcome to come along and join in – there may be some 
room left on the bus for parents, otherwise we will ask you to meet us down there. 
 
Please fill out the permission and medical forms sent home and return them to the office with the 
$5 payment by Monday 29

th
 May 2017. 

 
If you have any queries, please see Mrs Mathiasen in the Prep/Year 1 classroom. 
 



 

 
  

  

 

 

 

 

Primary disco  

Pj party time  

 

Time to break out all the disco moves!  The Primary Student Council held their  

disco at the RSL Hall on the 11th of May.  Students and teachers came  

dressed in their comfy pyjamas, all following the dress code of the night.   

The students and teachers danced the night away to a few old favourite  

songs as well as playlist compiled by their local DJ, Lilly. 



SCHOOL PHOTOS  
 

A reminder to parents and carers, that our school’s Photography Day has been rescheduled to Monday 19
th

 June 2017.  
Envelopes need to be returned to the school office by the morning of photo day – Monday 19 June 2017 - late 
fees/additional charges will be applied for purchases after photo day. 
 

Group and portrait photographs can be purchased by visiting http://advancedlife.com.au/ and using the online order 

code FPR K2E MJR.  Important Information: 
 

¶ School photos purchased online DO NOT require envelopes returned to school* 

¶ Don’t forget to order your sibling photos now, envelopes available at school office 

¶ Photos will be returned to your school for distribution approximately six weeks after photos are taken 

¶ Past years’ photographs including sports, co-curricular and representative groups available at school’s advancedlife 
& your advancedyou photo sites (follow the link above) 

 
*Sibling photographs must be ordered either online or by order envelope prior 
to the day of photography.  A photograph will not be taken without an order. 
Sibling photographs only apply to children enrolled at the school. 
 

advancedlife would like to express our appreciation to CALEN DISTRICT STATE COLLEGE for placing your trust in us. Please 
remember we offer a 100% money back guarantee on our products to ensure your peace of mind.  We would also love to 
receive your feedback or resolve any issues you may experience as fast as possible, to ensure your satisfaction. If you have 
any questions, comments or feedback relating to your advancedlife experience please contact us at- 

enquiries@advancedlife.com.au 

 

RELAY FOR LIFE  
 

Calen District State College will be participating in the Relay for Life in the Pioneer Valley on Saturday 12
th

 
August and Sunday 13

th
 August 2017.  This is open to all secondary students from years 7 to 12.  We are 

asking if any parents would like to come along and help supervise the students on the day/night with Mrs 
Durnsford, Miss Forster and Mr Ray. 
 

This year the registration fee is $30 per person to enter the Relay for Life which goes towards raising much needed funds for 
Cancer research. Please be aware there will be NO Relay for Life Shirts this year. 
 
If your child is interested in participating in this year’s Relay for Life, can you please complete the form sent home with 
students so that we can get an understanding of the numbers attending. 
 
Parents will be responsible for transporting their child/children to and from the event. 
 

QUESTACON  
 

REMINDER - QUESTACON PAYMENTS 
 
Questacon Science Circus will be here at Calen District State College on Friday June 9. Parents and siblings under five are 
welcome to come for FREE.  Primary students are free but will need to have either their school fees paid or up to date with 
their payment plan to attend.  Junior secondary (years 7-10) will need to make a $5.00 payment by Friday June 2. This is sure 
to be an exciting and enjoyable experience. Possible activities include making liquid nitrogen ice-cream and walking across a 
bed of nails.  
 
Times for each session on June 9 are: 
 
 10:50am – 11:50am ....................... Kindy, Years P-3 
 12:05pm – 1:05pm ......................... Years 4-6 
 1:55pm – 2:55pm ........................... Years 7-10 
 
 
 

http://advancedlife.com.au/
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WHITSUNDAY VOICES 2017  
 

On Friday 14th July 2017, our students will have the opportunity to attend the annual Whitsunday Voices that is held at 
Whitsunday Anglican School.  The students will be listening to well-known children's authors and the 11/12 students also 
have the opportunity to participate in a workshop run by Hannie Rayson.  Tickets to Whitsunday Voices have now been 
purchased and the following sessions have been booked for our students: 
 

    
 
If students have books written by these authors, they are welcome to bring them along to get them autographed.  

 
 

MACKAY OWL ARTS PROJECT  
 

Mackay is the only region in the world where the Powerful Owl and the Rufous Owl both 
exist.  In an effort to highlight and celebrate these wonderful species, a collaborative arts 
project will culminate in a giant Owl Head creation to feature at Happy Dayz Festival and 
Mackay Festival of Arts in June 2017. This project has been generously funded through 
Mackay Regional Council and Arts Queensland. 

 

Local artist Donna Maree Robinson will do 'Mandala Arts' with Calen State District College 
primary students and then will later collate and project their works onto the eyes of the 
large Owls Head. Sunshine Coast based natural fibre artist will work with the secondary 
students at Calen District State College and volunteers to create a 2.4 m diameter owls 
head from split bamboo, recycled copper wire, picabeen palm fallen leaf, Cat's Claw weed 
vine and lycra for projections. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HELP IS AVAILABLE  
 

NEED A PRIMARY SCHOOL TUTOR, BABYSITTER OR HOUSE SITTER? 

Call or email Tifannie Lamb! 

tifannie1997@gmail.com or 0422749920 
  

I am 20yrs old with prior babysitting, child care, tutoring & house sitting experience.  I have a current Blue Card. Willing to 
provide references if needed.  $10/hour for tutoring and babysitting.  

  

Contact me for any more info; I am very flexible and willing to help out wherever possible!  

Year 3/4  

Students 
 
 Isobell Carmody 
 Deboroah Abela 
 and 
 Lucas Proudfoot 

Year 5/6  

Students 
 
 Shake and Stir 
 Jack Heath  
 and  
 Isobell Carmody 

Yr 7/8 /9/10  

Students 
 
 Charlie Thomson 
 Stephan Mushin 
 and  
 Fiona Wood 

Year 11/12  

Students 
 
 Charlie Thomson 
 Hannie Rayson  
 and  
 John Danalis 

POWERFUL OWL 

RUFOUS OWL 



NRL TIPPING LEADER BOARD  
 

Calen District State College’s NRL Tipping Leader Board.  
 

Position Name Total (after round 11) 

1 Mrs G 58 
2 Dylan 57 
3 Casey 56 
4 The Gell Family 55 
5 Zoe  55 
6 Tristy  54 
7 Hazza 53 
8 Jack  52 
9 Bishy 51 
10 Sam  51 
11 Brad G 50 
12 Digger1974 50 
13 Justine Cowboys 38 
14 Tammy 35 
15 Brielle  31 
16 MrsGLoveBroncos 20 
17 Dottie 20 
18 Jody  20 
19 Mikaela 15 

 

FARM SAFETY CALENDAR COMPETITION  
 

Last year Workplace Health and Safety Queensland ran the Farm Safety Calendar Competition for Schools and they had such 
a good response that they are running it again in 2017.  The competition raises awareness among primary school children 
and their communities of common hazards on farms and other rural properties.  Children are encouraged to draw a picture 
to illustrate one of four farm safety topics. 

 

Twelve winning entries will be published in a 2018 calendar that will be distributed free in October this year.  Winning 
students will receive a $250 voucher, and $500 will be awarded to their school.  Entries should illustrate key safety message 
from one of the four topic areas below (see the full list at Worksafe.qld.gov.au): 
 

¶ quad bikes, motorbikes and machinery 

¶ animal handling 

¶ sun safety and healthy lifestyle 

¶ kids on farms. 
 

Entries should be submitted on white paper, using the template from our website and include the student’s name, school 
and the school’s contact details.  Each entry should also have a consent signature from a teacher or parent. 
 

Entries should be posted to: Awareness and Engagement Unit 

 Workplace Health and Safety Queensland 

 GPO Box 69 

 BRISBANE QLD 4001 

 

The competition will open on Wednesday 17 May and entries must be received by Friday 16 June 2017.  Winners will be 
announced in September 2017.  Visit worksafe.qld.gov.au or call 1300 362 128 to find out more about the competition and 
its terms and conditions.   

 

  



HEALTH MATTERS  
 

Challenging Negative Thinking  
 
When how you’re thinking is getting you down, it can help to reassess what you’re saying to yourself each day. It’s worth 
trying to dispute any negative thinking and ask yourself some challenging questions about whether the way you’re thinking 
about things is working for you.  
 
This can help if: 

¶ You tend to dwell on the negatives 

¶ You want to feel better about yourself 

¶ You're experiencing depression or anxiety 

¶ You can’t seem to turn around your thinking  

¶ You want more confidence 
 

Dispute the Self-Talk  
 

The hard part about self-talk is that it always feels true. Even though your thoughts might often be biased or incorrect, you 
tend to assume that they're facts. Self-talk is often skewed towards the negative, and sometimes it's just plain wrong. If you 
are experiencing depression, it is particularly likely that you interpret things negatively. That's why it's useful to keep an eye 
on the things you tell yourself, and challenge some of the negative aspects of your thinking. 
 
With practice, you can learn to notice your own negative self-talk as it happens, and consciously choose to think about the 
situation in a more realistic and helpful way.  Learning to dispute negative thoughts might take time and practice, but is 
worth the effort. Once you start looking at it, you'll probably be surprised by how much of your thinking is inaccurate, 
exaggerated, or focused on the negatives of the situation. 
 
Whenever you become aware you’re feeling depressed, angry, anxious or upset, use this as your signal to stop and reflect on 
your thoughts. Use your feelings as your cue to reflect on your thinking.  A good way to test the accuracy of your thoughts 
might be to ask yourself some challenging question. These questions will help you to check out your self-talk to see whether 
your current view is reasonable.  
 

Challenging Questions  
 

There are four main types of challenging questions to ask yourself: 
 

1. Reality testing  

¶ What is my evidence for and against my thinking? 

¶ Am I jumping to negative conclusions? 

¶ How can I find out if my thoughts are actually true? 
 

2. Look for alternative explanations 

¶ Are there any other ways that I could look at this situation? 

¶ What else could this mean? 

¶ If I were being positive, how would I perceive this situation? 
 

3. Putting it in perspective 

¶ What is the best thing that could happen? 

¶ Is there anything good about this situation? 

¶ Will this matter in five years’ time? 
 

4. Using goal-directed thinking 

¶ Is this way of thinking helping me to achieve my goals?  

¶ What can I do that will help me solve the problem? 

¶ Is there something I can learn from this situation, to help me do it better next time? 
 

www.reachout.com    
 

Rosanne Houley 

School Based Youth Health Nurse 

http://au.reachout.com/challenging-negative-thinking#dispute
http://au.reachout.com/challenging-negative-thinking#challenging
http://www.reachout.com/
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